

Monday 11th January 2021 No 12

St Francis' News Brother, Sister Let Me Serve You.

Year of St. Joseph

Headteacher: Miss E. Harris Deputy Headteacher: Ms C. Gillespie (Maternity leave) Friary Road, Peckham, SE15 1RQ 020 7639 0187 Please note: To access our school website, type in to your search engine ww.stfrancis.southwark.sch.uk





Welcome back to all our Parents, Carers and children. The staff & Governors would like to wish everyone a healthy, happy & successful 2021.

Miss Harris and all the staff thank the children, parents & carers for their good wishes which they received for Christmas and the New Year.

We are still operating our staggered starts and finishes each day for the key worker pupils. Please maintain mask wearing & social distancing while waiting for the gates to open morning and afternoon. Thank you.

Staff update:

It is with great sadness that I have to tell you that for personal reasons Mrs Campbell resigned at the end of last term. We wish her every happiness for the future.

Congratulations

Our congratulations go to Ms Sonia (Year 6: Class S1) she has been promoted to Assistant Head Teacher at St. Francis this term. We wish her every success in her new post.

Mass

Prayer for St. Joseph

Hail, Guardian of the Redeemer, Spouse of the Blessed Virgin Mary. To you God entrusted his only Son: in you Mary placed her trust; with you Christ became man. Blessed Joseph, to us too, show yourself a father and guide us in the path of life. Obtain for us grace, mercy, and courage, and defend us from every evil.

Remember, you must
wear your mask
when on school
premises
and keep your
distance inside and
outside school.
Follow the rules to
keep everyone safe.

Amen.



Thank you.



You need 3 phrases in a family

- 1. May I
- 2. Thank you
- 3. I'm sorry

Pope Francis.



<u>Covid-19 Tests</u> If you or your child have any

symptoms of Covid-19 and are sent for a test by your GP / NHS 119, please let us know.
Parents/Carers
are also asked to email the results to the school when they or their child/children receive either a positive



or negative Covid-19 test result.

REMINDER

Supplementary Forms Reception: September 2021

All forms must be returned to the school office by

Friday, 15th January 2021.

Late applicants are placed further down the list.

Your Primary online Council application form must also be submitted by

Friday, 15th January 2021.

House Points

	KS1	KS2	Total
St. Francis	50	60	120
St. Claire	60	60	120
St. Mary	50	60	110
St. Joseph	50	60	110

Winning House

of the Week

St. Francis St. Claire

Dear Parents, Thanks for all of your support with the home learning last week. I just wanted to take this opportunity to remind you of the some of the extra online learning resources that you can be using, whilst we are experiencing this time of Home Learning.

Oxford owl, click on this link www.oxfordowl.co.uk, remember you will then need to input the login details which were sent out in an email last week for your child's year group. Once logged in you will have access to online reading books, RWInc Spelling tasks for your child's year and some eBooks that you can share with your child. Phonics play is another great resource that you can use at home to support phonics learning at home. Here is the link, https://

www.phonicsplay.co.uk, once on the site follow the instructions for logging in, for free to access all of the wonderful games and resources. Also if your child has been given a login for *Teach your Monster to read*, https://

www.teachyourmonstertoread.co
m , please remind your child to

m , please remind your child to play daily to complete their monster adventure, good luck!

Miss Finbow Reading and Phonics Leader

Merits

Nursery	Jack-Franck	Luna
F1	Zachariah	Bethany
F2	JB	Renata
R1	Goodness	Temi
R2	Samuel	Chinwe
A1	Leon	Amara
A2	Marvellous	Kiara
N1	Emmanuel	Josef
N2	Daniel	Mey
C1	Korede	Daniyal
C2	Frances	Jose
I 1	Precious	Jeremiah
12	Eliza	Praise
S1	Michael	Jordan
S2	Mary	Jayden



Always

wear a mask when entering the school.

Thank you



Diary Dates

Friday, 15th January 2021.

Supplementary Forms
Reception: September 2021

Late applicants are placed further down the list.

Your Primary online Council application form must also be submitted by this date.

Half Term Holiday

Monday 15th— Friday 19th February 2021

School reopens on

Monday 22nd February 2021

'GDPR:

Whenever we process (staff, parents and pupil) data, we need to comply with GDPR.

For more information on how we process data, check on our website www.stfrancis.southwark.sch.uk

Nursery	Kimya	
F1	Wonderful	
F2	Simon	
R1	Renesha	
R2	Enoch	
A1	Milan	
A2	Emmanuel	
N1	Aniya	
N2	Favour	
C1	Yusuf	
C2	Elizabeth	
I1	Courtney	
I2	Ite	
S1	Vanessa	
S2	Vera	

INSET DAYS

2021 Monday 7th June

Staff training: School closed to all pupils.

(1 more date to be confirmed)